From: <u>Antonette Fabrizi</u> on behalf of <u>Town Council</u>

To: Town Council & Mayor

Cc: <u>Kirk Blouin</u>; <u>Carolyn Stone</u>; <u>Wayne Bergman</u>; <u>Kelly Churney</u>

Subject: PUBLIC COMMENT - FW: OPPOSITION TO: Palm Beach Day School Proposed parking lot/lighting

**Date:** Thursday, July 14, 2022 2:37:19 PM

From: Jack Haley <jackhaley@me.com> Sent: Wednesday, July 13, 2022 9:34 AM

To: Town Council < TCouncil@TownofPalmBeach.com>

**Cc:** jkg@jameskgreenlaw.com; Jack Haley <jackhaley@me.com>; Stoiaart@mac.com

Subject: OPPOSITION TO: Palm Beach Day School Proposed parking lot/lighting

\*\*\*\*\*\*Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or attachments should not be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all requests for information or changes to Town records should be verified for authenticity.\*\*\*\*\*\*

## Dear Town Council:

My wife and I own 350 Seaspray Ave, an abutter to the Palm Beach Day School. We are strongly in opposition to the proposed parking lot and lighting proposal. We currently have to deal with the school turning on spot lights at 5:30/6:00am which are pointed into our bedroom. Any additional lighting will cause significant disruption to sleeping in our home at 350 Seaspray. Additionally, the paving and elimination of the current trees, which provide a buffer for noise, will further the detrimental impact of this project. This will further eliminate the limited green space we have in Palm Beach.

As residents, I find it unacceptable that I was not notified via Registered Mail of this proposal. I have been on an extended transatlantic crossing, and was just informed of this proposal last evening.

Thank you for your consideration at this late moment.

John F Haley, Jr 350 Seaspray Ave Palm Beach, FL 33480 617-899-3317 jackhaley@me.com